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Public Invited to Crenshaw Workshop

Media Relations put out a press release inviting the public to participate in the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Light Rail Project Streetscapes Workshop to be held Wednesday, June 30, 2010, at the Lula Washington Dance Theatre, located at 3773 Crenshaw Boulevard from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The workshop will give the public the opportunity to share ideas and opinions about streetscapes, landscape and urban design for this section of Crenshaw Boulevard.
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/metro-hold-streetscape-design-workshop-crenshawlax/
Community Briefings Continue on the I-405 Project
During the last two weeks, the project team conducted the following meetings and briefings:

· On June 14, 2010, we made a presentation to over 100 members of the Brentwood Glen Homeowners Association at their annual meeting at the Luxe Hotel. The presentation included a construction update with focus on activities taking place on Sunset Boulevard. We received suggestions for traffic control and signage modifications in the area. Supervisor Yaroslavsky attended the event along with a representative of Assemblymember Mike Feuer. 
· On June 23, 2010, we briefed the Bel Air Beverly Crest Neighborhood Council. Approximately 30 people attended. Staff presented on upcoming construction activities around Skirball Center Drive, including the Skirball Bridge demolition planned for late July. The community expressed concern about the reduction of traffic lanes on the bridge during demolition and reconstruction. 
· On June 24, 2010, we briefed approximately 30 members of the Caltrans District 7 Bicycle Advisory Committee (BAC). Staff provided an overview of the project and the bicycle and pedestrian improvements it entails. BAC members expressed concerns about bicycle safety on busy I-405 over-and under-crossings, particularly Wilshire Boulevard, and offered design suggestions. 
· The monthly meeting of the I-405 Community Advisory Committee (CAC) was also held on June 24, 2010. Approximately 35 CAC members attended along with representatives from the offices of Supervisor Yaroslavsky, Councilmember Rosendahl, Senator Pavley, Assemblymember Feuer and Assemblymember Brownley. Staff presented the project’s final landscape and structural aesthetics plans. CAC members had the opportunity to review these plans and see how their previous feedback had been incorporated. The CAC urged design consistency throughout the project and proper maintenance after construction. A construction update, as well as presentations by Los Angeles Department of Water & Power, the Skirball Cultural Center and the National Park Service was included in the meeting. 
Expo Construction Notice

This is the latest construction notice regarding intermittent lane closures on Farmdale Avenue and Exposition Boulevard.

 

What:               Intermittent lane closures for sewer line installation

When:              June 28, 2010 through July 16, 2010

Daytime Work Hours:  Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Where:             Intersection of Farmdale Avenue and Exposition Boulevard

Traffic Impacts:

· Eastbound/westbound Exposition Boulevard and northbound/southbound Farmdale Avenue will remain open to through traffic, but will occasionally experience some delays due to flaggers redirecting the temporary lane reconfiguration.

· Pedestrian access will be maintained and detour will be directed by flaggers.

· Directional signage and electronic message boards will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.

· Local access will be maintained for all residents and businesses.


Advisories:

Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs. 

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Pest Control Services 

Procurement will release a Request for Proposal (RFP) next week to provide pest control services to eleven bus divisions. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from June 28, 2010 to September 29, 2010.

This procurement is necessary because it will alleviate the negative visual impact on system patrons and the public at large and provide for a clean and healthy transit environment by eliminating insects from our revenue operating vehicles (approximately 2,500 buses).

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Nicole Dang, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7438.

Bus Lamp

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Bus Lamps for the bus fleet. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 1, 2010 through October 30, 2010.

The bus lamps are needed to repair and maintain the interior and exterior lighting systems on all buses. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by contract Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
CEO Upcoming Meetings and Events
Next week I will be in Washington DC and meeting with various members of our Congressional delegation and others. Upon my return, I will be attending the Expo Board meeting.
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